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 Market Drayton Town Council
Minutes of a meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee held on 
28 November 2019 at 7.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, 
Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.
PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft (Chair), T. Beckett,  M. Erwin,  

S. Glover (Vice Chair), I. Nellins, M. Smith, R. Smith and M. Whittle.
Also present: one member of the press
Clerk:  Town Clerk and Projects Officer

1.SF
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors; A. Cartwright, Mrs. J. Beckett and J Gough.


It was Noted that reasons for absence should be provided in accordance with the updated Standing Orders.

2.SF
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS

There were no pecuniary interests raised.
3.SF
MINUTES

Councillor R. Smith proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED: 

To agree and confirm the minutes of a meeting of the Services and Facilities committee held on 19 September 2019.
4. SF 
PUBLIC SESSION

No members of the public had expressed a wish to speak at the meeting.

5.SF
SOCIAL MEDIA

i) To consider trialling a Market Drayton Town Council Facebook page.

Councillors discussed having a Town Council Facebook page.  
Councillor Whittle said that having a Town Council Facebook page should be considered as local newspapers are weekly; the Town Council should be updating residents daily on what is being done.  He suggested a 3 months trial to see if it works and to monitor the additional workload.

Councillor Beckett said that a Town Council Facebook page should be a closed page with links to the Town Council website.  The Facebook page should set out the Town Council’s responsibilities; a link could be included so questions could to be sent to the Town Clerk.
Councillor M. Smith said that Facebooks pages are very configurable.  The Drayton Crier Facebook page has around 47,400 hits per month compared with the Town Council website which has around 1,068.  He said a Facebook page could be a noticeboard showing what is being done, possibly with a message button which would allow messages to be sent without them appearing publicly. 

Councillor Aldcroft said that before a trial can take place a policy needs to be agreed and technical advice sought;  the policy would need to be approved by the Finance and General Purposes Committee.  He suggested setting up a working group to look into the best way to implement a Facebook page.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor T. Beckett seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To set up a working Group consisting of Councillors: M. Smith, S. Glover, M. Whittle and the Clerk to look into setting up a Facebook Page.
To put an Agenda Item on Finance and General Services Committee to produce a Social Media Policy.

ii) To consider live streaming Council meetings.
The Chair explained that live streaming is filming and audio recording of meetings that can be watched live.

Councillor T. Beckett said it sounded a good idea, but he was not sure who it would  be streamed to.  Councillor Nellins and Councillor R. Smith agreed that there is no interest from members of the public in attending meetings; why would they watch a recording.
Councillor M. Smith said that Shropshire Council live stream Cabinet meetings.  He said that after being at work all day residents do not want to go out to a meeting, if they could sit and watch the meeting on their phone it would be easier.  He said that streaming of meetings does not have to involve video, it could just be audio streamed.

The Clerk said that recording equipment is on order.  She suggested a policy is produced and some trial recordings done to enable Councillors to hear the quality.

Councillor Glover proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To get the recording equipment in place and working in order to test the quality.
6.SF
THE ZONE PROJECT

A written update on the Zone project was circulated prior to the meeting.

The Chair explained that the report provides background to the Zone Project, it clearly sets out what has happened and plans going forward for the remainder of the 5 year project.


Councillor T. Beckett said there needs to be more publicity on social media regarding activities at the Zone and he asked if the project is meeting its targets.  The Clerk responded that activities are advertised on social media and that targets are being met; the Big Lottery are very pleased with the project.  The current priority is working with the Zone Community Group to get them ready to run the building.

Councillor Glover said that the Zone Community Group have previously circulated a newsletter setting out what is happening; they need to continue promoting what they are doing.


Councillor M. Smith questioned that activities are being well advertised.  He said he understood that the project was for the whole of the town not just for residents of Fairfields; the rest of the town do not know what is happening there.  He said he was under the impression that the project was to be open 9am –11pm as a Community Hall.

The Clerk responded that the project is being run to meet the criteria agreed by the Big Lottery and other partners; this includes training to encourage residents into work and working with vulnerable residents. Some of the courses are not widely advertised as they are by referral only to target residents most in need.


The report was NOTED.
7.SF
BUDGET

The budget for this committee for the financial year 2020/21 was circulated prior to the meeting.

The Chairman asked if any members had any comments on the proposed budget.

Councillor T. Beckett asked if funding should be allocated to cover election costs.  The Clerk responded that funding has been allocated in the Finance and General Purposes budget.


Councillor Whittle asked if the budget allocation for lighting was reduced due to the upgrade to LED lights.  The Clerk confirmed that was the correct reason; it is hoped that it will reduce more in the future.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To agree the following budget for the Services and Facilities Committee for the Financial year 2020/21
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Centre 
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Proposed 

Budget 2020/21 

£ 

101 Street Lighting  22,000 16,000 

103 Recreation Grounds  61,920 67,920 

104 Amenity Areas  6,250 7,250 

105 CCTV running costs  2,061 2,061 

107 In Bloom  5,700 7,400 

111 Cemetery  29,950 29,950 

112 Public Toilets  30,800 26,400 

113 Christmas Lighting  15,000 15,000 

150 Services & Facilities (General)  123,600 128,800 

     

Total   297,281 300,781 

 


8.SF
UPDATES AND INFORMATION

To hear verbal updates on the following projects:

1) Maintenance programme for the town’s recreation areas 
Work has started on the maintenance programme; new swings have been installed at Meadow Close Play area.  Unfortunately, due to the wet weather the workmen have not been able to continue this week.  Weather permitting the fence at Cherry Way will be installed next week.
2) Newport Road toilets 
As previously agreed, the male and female toilets are being closed once the disabled toilet has been refurbished.  The work is due to start week commencing 9 December.  The clerk explained that a price has been received for an enclosed hand wash/drier unit which is over £2,000.  This is considerably more expensive than a stand alone sink and dryer but it would avoid the cost of repairs if the sink and dryer were pulled off the wall.


Councillor Glover proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To install an enclosed hand wash/drier unit as part of the refurbishment of the toilet. 
3) CCTV on Towers Lawn car park 
The Chair explained that the Town Council made a commitment at the meeting with the Police and Crime Commissioner to install CCTV camera’s on Towers Lawn car park.  Meetings have taken place with Shropshire Council, and CCTV Camera suppliers.  The intension is to place camera’s and a number plate 
recognition camera on the carpark which will use a Wi-Fi signal to feed the recordings to the Town Hall.  Camera’s will also be installed covering the War Memorial and the Cheshire Street area.  


The Clerk said that a meeting has taken place with the Police and Crime Commissioners Community Ambassador for Shropshire. He said CCTV footage cannot be watch on mobile phones, that everyone who watches footage should be DBS checked and that there should always be two people watching footage.  The clerk is working on a CCTV Protocol.


The CCTV working group is Councillors: R. Aldcroft, S. Glover, M. Smith and the Clerk.

4) Watering of summer displays 
Despite phone calls and email requests a quote has not been provided.  The Chair asked for an item to be put on the next Personnel Meeting Agenda to consider staffing over the summer months.
5) Advice on criminal prosecutions and legal civic proceedings
The Clerk is waiting for a recommendation from the solicitors as to who to approach regarding advice.
6) Cemetery - Enforcement of Section 18 of the cemetery rules and regulations.

The Clerk reported that there were initially a few complaints regarding the enforcement of the rule, but generally it was accepted.  Following an inspection on Monday of the Cemetery, the owners of any graves that have not adhered to the rules and regulations will be written to and asked to comply.

7) Alun Morgan, Shropshire Council Highways 
Mr Morgan has been invited to a Council meeting; the Clerk is waiting for a response.
The meeting concluded at 8.40pm

Chairman
 ………………………………                   Date  …………………

